ALAMOGORDO PUBLIC SCHOOLS BOARD OF EDUCATION
Administrative Complex — 1211 Hawaii Ave., Alamogordo, NM

MINUTES

EMERGENCY BOARD MEETING
Wednesday, March 12, 2020 — 8:00 p.m.

Board Members present were: President Angela M. Cadwallader
Vice-President Ryan Sherwood
Secretary Carol Teweleit
Member Judy Rabon
Member Anthony Torres

Holloman Ex-Officio Col. Bryan Callahan was absent from this meeting.

District staff members present: Jerrett Perry, Superintendent
Lisa Patterson, Executive Assistant
Cara Malone, Deputy Superintendent
Colleen Tagle, Deputy Superintendent
Doyle Syling, Chief of Safety & Security

The emergency board meeting was called to order at 8:00 p.m.
Executive Assistant Lisa Patterson recorded the minutes.

Superintendent Perry discussed the timeline of events that led to the emergency board meeting. APS
personnel will be required to report to work on Friday, 3.13.20. School closure will take effect on
Monday, March 16 as mandated by the Public Education Department and will be closed until April 3.
The goal is to continue business as much as we possibly can.

Deputy Superintendent Tagle stated that students will continue to receive meals (breakfast and lunch).
Beginning Monday, March 16, 2020, buses will deliver Grab and Go meal packs to designated bus
stops. Grab and Go meal packs will also be available for curbside pickup at all school sites.

Deputy Superintendent Malone discussed the plan for instruction and the possibility of delivering
instruction online between our blended software programs. We will continue to follow the
recommendations of NM Public Education Department (NMPED). Mrs. Malone also stated that
NMPED would extend our testing window.

The emergency board meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m.
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